
 

 

   

 
 

    

 

REPORT TO MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
 

 

 

 

DATE:  August 31, 2022 

 

To:  Mayor and City Council 

 

From: Earle M. Chesley, P.E., General Services Director 

                        

Subject:        2023 Neighborhood Street Construction Project (CIP#78) 

 

Recommendation 

 

Accept this report appropriating $741,002.11 from the New Hampshire Block Grant 

Apportionment A program for additional street paving. 

 

Background 

 

The City received $741,002.11 on August 16, 2022 as an additional amount of money from the 

state of New Hampshire Block Grant Apportionment A program. 

 

City Council launched the Neighborhood Street Paving Program in FY 2016, and has 

subsequently continued to invest in this effort for the sustained and orderly maintenance of local 

and neighborhood streets and sidewalks that support a vibrant community.   

 

Since local streets have a life expectancy of 25 to 30 years, the program is predicated on a 30-

year paving cycle.  Streets are scheduled for work on a priority basis defined by objective 

measures such as pavement conditions, frequency of use, and available funding.  More 

information regarding the execution of the program and the details of the paving cycle process 

can be found on the City’s website at http://www.concordnh.gov/1387/Neighborhood-Street-

Paving. 

 

Due to their continued deterioration, the Department recommends the following work to be 

completed with these additional funds from the State of New Hampshire: 

 

  
CITY OF CONCORD 

New Hampshire’s Main Street™ 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

          Street                                       Section                                     Description 

 

Little Pond Road                            Full length                                   Reclamation 

Lake View Road                            Full length                                   Reclamation 

Carter Hill Road                            West Parrish Road to                   Reclamation 

                                                       Lake View Road 

Oak Hill Road                                Portions                                        Reclamation 

 

 

Discussion 

 

The City’s paving contractor, Continental Paving, Inc., has agreed to hold their current unit 

pricing if this work was completed this calendar year.  With the authorization of the Mayor and 

City Council, the work would be completed by mid-November. 

 

 

Cc  James Major, Highways and Utility Superintendent 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


